
CITYCOUNCIL

CITYOFPIEDMONT

NOVEMBER 15, 2022

5:42PM

TheCityCounciloftheCityofPiedmontmetinregularsessionatthetimeandonthedateabove.   
PresentwereMayorBaker, CouncilMembers JohnLawrence, RichardWilliams, CalebPope, GregSouth,  
DavidIvey, andTerryKiser.    

Following theinvocation andthepledgeofallegiance givenbyMayorBaker, theminuteswere
presented forconsideration.  TerryKisermadethemotion thattheminutesbeapprovedaspresented.   
GregSouthseconded themotionandtheminuteswereapproved.   

Thebillstotaling $411,875.90werethenpresented forconsideration forpayment.  GregSouthmade
themotionthatthebillsbeapprovedaspresented.  DavidIveyseconded themotionandthebillswere
approved forpayment.    

ThenextorderofbusinesswastheABCLicenseapplication fromWMGroceryforbeerandwinesales.   
GregSouthmadethemotiontoapprovethelicenseapplication.  CalebPopeseconded themotionand
themotioncarried.   

The2022-2023Budgetwasnextontheagenda.  DavidIveymadethemotiontoapprovethebudgetas
presented.  CalebPopeseconded themotionandtheBudgetpassed.  

TheShorttermRentalOrdinance discussion wasnext.  TheCouncilagreedtodiscussfurtheratthenext
Councilmeeting.  ClerkHintonwillbegettingafewmoreordinances toreview,   

TheChiefofPolicesupplied theCouncilwithinformation onaSafeZone.  Thiswouldbelocatedatthe
Municipal CourtBuildingwiththelasttwoparkingspacesclosesttotheFireDepartment allotted forthe
SafeZone.  DavidIveymadethemotiontoapprovetheSafeZone.  TerryKiserseconded themotionand
themotioncarried.  ThemonieswillcomefromCrimePrevention Fundtopurchase thecamera.  

AfterthepoliceandfirereportstherewereNovisitorcomments.  

InCouncilReports, JohnLawrence hadNOreport.  

RichardWilliamshadNOreport.  

JubalFeazellwasabsent.    

CalebPopesaidtheShortTermRental insurance wasprovidedbytheorganization.  

GregSouthwasthankful tobeinPiedmont.  Healsowanted tothanktheCouncilandMayor forallthey
do.  

DavidIveytoldeveryoneheattended theBlueRibbonceremony andtheVeteransDayProgram and
bothwereexcellent.  



ththTerryKisermadethemotiontochangetheCouncilmeetings inDecember tothe6 andthe13.  Greg
Southseconded themotionandthemotioncarried.    

ClerkHintonreportedtotheCouncil thatthenewlightsforthetennewpolesattheSportsComplex
wereinstalledandoperating.  ThepumpscameinfortheCivicCenterandwillbeinstalled inthenext
fewweeks.  HeaskedtheCouncil toconsider theChristmas incentiveattheupcoming meeting.  In
closinghementioned newpolicyconcerning overtime thatwillbeinthepacketinthenextfewweeks.  

IntheMayor’sComments hewantedtolettheCouncil knowthatthehosebrokeontheleaftruck.   
RichardWilliamsmadethemotiontopurchasebothhosesandanewimpellerassembly fortheleaf
truck.  TerryKiserseconded themotionandthemotioncarried. Piedmont footballhasmadeittothe
thirdroundandwillplayGordoathomeFridaynight. Everyone pleasesupport theDawgs. Hewantedto
leteveryoneknowaboutthepassingofMikeLedbetter’smother. Heaskedtopleasekeephisfamilyin
yourprayers.  TheMayorwouldliketowishallaHappyThanksgiving.  HeechoedwhatDavidmentioned
abouttheBlueRibbonceremony andtheVeteransDayprograms.  Inclosinghewantedtoinvitethe
Council toattendaluncheon/safetymeetingonWednesday, November 23at11am.    

Withnootherbusiness tocomebeforetheCouncil, GregSouthmadethemotionthatthemeetingbe
adjourned.  TerryKiserseconded themotionandthemeetingadjourned at6:20pm.    


